
 

 

MINUTES 

Undergraduate Council 

December 10, 2020 

 

The Undergraduate Council met via video conference at 1:00 p.m. Members participating 

included: Kurt Boniecki (chair), Carl Frederickson, Debbie Dailey, Shawn Charlton, Suzanne 

Johnston, Alex Chen, Shreya Gopal, Kerry Jordan, David Kim, Ed Powers, Kristen Dooley, Jennie 

Case, Art Gillaspy, Bernard Chen, Susan Perry, and Jim Downey. 

Members absent: Terry Johnson, Taylor Umbarger, and Jayme Millsap Stone 

Guests: Emre Celebi and Kathy Carroll 

Action Items: 

1. Dr. Frederickson, on behalf of subcommittee one, made a motion to recommend 

approval of a proposal from the Department of Computer Science for new course CSCI 

1360 Principles of Computer Science. Dr. Downey seconded the motion. Motion 



 

 

4. Dr. Jordan, on behalf of subcommittee two, made a motion to recommend approval of a 

proposal from the Department of Music for new course MUS 3000 Junior Recital. Dr. 

Dailey seconded the motion. Discussion followed. There was concern (1) how a course 

could be required yet not provide any credit hours; (2) how is it billed and; (3) how does 

it count in a faculty load.  Dr. Louis Young provided a written explanation addressing 

each concern. The recital is the culminating work of many one-credit-hour applied 

lessons taken over several terms, but in and of itself does not warrant a credit hour of 

work. This is a standard practice in university music programs 



 


